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Ladies and Gentlemen:

My wife and I have lived in Lake Sherwood for over nine years, and over that time the
problem of short-term vacation rentals has significantly increased, with negative consequences
of noise, trespassers on our boat dock, fishing in the lake without permission, parties, unsafe
activities on the lake, loud music, etc. etc.

We strongly support item 36 on the agenda and believe that a ban on rentals of less than 30
days will significantly contribute to the peace and tranquility of the neighborhood.

Thank you,
Perry Hirsch
468 Lake Sherwood Dr.
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